

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Ben

I wrote to you regarding an earlier version of this planning application. My comments were as follows:

"Nos 7 and 9 Pilgrim's Lane are clearly part of the same original conjoined property. The integrity of this important historical reality is undermined by the proposed extension to No 9. If heritage is to be valued in Hampstead, developments of this kind should ideally not go ahead. Moreover, the excessive height of the proposed extension is such that it threatens the natural light within No 7, a risk that has been poorly concealed by reliance within the proposals of masking by 'foliage' rather than via the existing perimeter wall, above which the proposed extension would protrude. We therefore object to the planned extension to No 9."

I see no reason to alter the wording regarding the proposed new application. My objection is, therefore, the same as it was previously.

As before, I would prefer that my details - name, address, email - are redacted regarding this objection.

Thanks